                                                  Regular Meeting June 8, 2022
                  The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Present were Trustee Carson, Matson, and Vandervoort Trustee Fairclough was via phone and Mayor Mahoney was absent. Also attending were Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Craig Falcone, Chief Don Baldwin, Attorney Henry Glavin, Bob Lowther and Nolan Cleary. 
                   Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the reading of the minutes from the previous meeting and special meeting. Trustee Matson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

                   Trustee Carson- Lawn and leaf pick-up, park and playground prep, pothole repair. Full report is available in the Village office. 
                   Trustee Fairclough reports-   park program starts on June 27th Nolan Cleary is the new park director.
                   Trustee Matson- no report

                   Trustee VanDervoort-   13alarms for the month of May, still working on punch list for the new building with contractors. Car 64 is at the repair shop for a list of items not working. Department physicals will be on July 13th. Companies have been out doing training weekly. The new brush truck in service F 662 last week. 
                   The financial report for the month May is as follows: Checking Acct. $373,049; Money Market Acct., $8,533 for a total General fund balance of $381,582 Special project fund balance $240,879, Unaudited – Utilites, $22,359; Payrolls $9,689; Section 8, $33,353 the current A/P abstract is $8,161.34, and the new abstract is $1,699.96. Trustee Matson moved to pay the bills upon the approval of department heads and the board. Trustee Carson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
                     Trustee Carson offered resolution#    to appoint new building inspector/code officer Craig Ross. Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees voted yes.
                      Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#    to appoint Aimee Coloney, Owen Bills and Gabriella VanNostrand as park counselors for the summer. Trustee Carson offered the second.  All Trustees voted yes.
                                           As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:52PM.

                                                                                                 Respectfully yours, 

                                                                                      Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk
